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The Royal Mail will be collecting the post from us as normal up to Wednesday 23rd December.  

Please ensure that any post for the last collection is in the post room by 10.30am on Thurs-

day 24th December , this will be the final collection until normal service resumes on Monday 

4th January 2016. 

If you are using the Centre over the 

Christmas period could you please 

ensure that the FRONT DOOR IS 

KEPT CLOSED AT ALL TIMES, and you 

only allow access for the person/s 

you are expecting.  As reception will 

be closed, we canõt control access/

egress to the Centre and we rely on 

your assistance. 

MCSC reception will be closed over the Christmas & New 

Year period; but the Centre will be open as usual to those 

with access fobs. 

Reception will be closing in the afternoon on the 24th 

December 2015 and will re -open on the 4th January 2016 

at 8:30am.  

If there is an emergency at the 

Centre over the Christmas period, 

you can refer to the ôOut Of Hours 

Emergency Contactsõ sheet on the 

door in reception. These phone 

numbers are to be used in an 

Emergency ONLY.  If the alarm is 

sounding, we have keyholders that 

will attend the Centre, therefore 

no phone call is required.  



Separated parents in Kent can act now to sort Christmas family arrangements  

Separated parents in Kent who are anxious about where their 

children will spend Christmas are being urged to sort arrangements 

now by working out a simple parenting plan.  

òFor separated families, far from being a time of joy, Christmas 

can heap tension upon tension,ó says Debbie Hillman from Kent 

Family Mediation Service; a charity which helps families reach post -

separation agreements on parenting, property and finance,  

òReminders that Christmas is fast approaching are all around us, but many separated families are 

dreading December, and with good reason. Living arrangements that work well all year can be 

exposed as inadequate. And there can be turmoil for pick -ups and drop-offs when children need to 

visit relatives they havenõt seen for the past year.  

òChristmas places huge pressures on families, and itõs a time when separated couples often find 

settlements imposed by divorce courts donõt work. As a result, the child is caught helplessly in the 

middle, leading to a thoroughly miserable Christmas.  

òFamily mediation can help both separated parents agree arrangements that suit them both and 

that, crucially, ensure the child has a positive and enjoyable Christmas.  

òA positive parenting plan, agreed by both parents, is easier to achieve than many people think. 

Starting with an open mind, the parents need to accept that whilst their own relationship canõt be 

saved, the vital bonds between child and each parent can actually go from strength to strength.ó  

Kent Family Mediation Service is part of the National Family Mediation network, England and 

Walesõ largest provider of family mediation. Its CEO, Jane Robey, said a parenting plan is a simple 

agreement made by separated parents, covering how the children will be supported and cared for: 

òYou both tailor it to suit your own circumstances, and it can be flexible, updated to match 

changing need, not just when holidays come, but in years beyond as the child grows up and 

parentsõ jobs and relationships change.ó  

Anyone wanting to know more can contact Kent Family Mediation Service by phone on 01795 

410457 or visit www.kentfms.co.uk  



 

We proudly introduce our newly fitted  

Bridget Overton Room and Hall 1  

Bridget Overton Training Room  

We have installed an interactive Whiteboard in the room which will allow you to interact with your class/group on PC 
programs as well as using the internet and showing your DVD presentations.   Please feel free to come in for a 

demonstration if you would like to get up to speed before you use it (but check first for room availability).  

 

Hall 1  

We have introduced a full size cinema setup after groups told us that they were expanding and were no longer able to 
fit everyone in the Malcolm Robertson Media Room.   This cinema set up will also reach into hall 2, therefore allowing a 
seating capacity of 90. Not only is it able to play Blu -Ray and DVD discs, but it can be connected to your laptop for your 

PowerPoint presentations and other PC based programs. 

As an additional item, we have installed a Public Address system into the speaker system which will give the presenter 
the ability to project across all 3 halls.   Please feel free to come in for a demonstration (but call first to make sure that 

the hall is available).  

Instead of giving out Christmas Cards this year, have you thought about donating the money to a 

worthy cause.  Action for  Children (a Member group within this Centre) have.   For further details 

please ask at  reception.  



 

The Café has been through a few changes since we saw in the 

last New Year - where has that time gone (!!)  & definitely for 

the better!  

As well as a few new faces, & a change to the décor/layout of 

the Café to increase seating capacity, probably one of the biggest changes we have made is to 

open the Café up to members of the general public - which has had a huge impact on not only 

the business aspect of the Café but the general atmosphere as well!  

Lunchtimes are now increasingly busier which, in turn, generates a general buzz within the Café 

creating a great working atmosphere for both staff & learners alike. Being busy means our 

learners have a greater opportunity to learn & practise many new skills relating to the everyday 

world of work ð this in turn means they have a solid grounding when moving on to find 

meaningful employment outside of the Café. Following on from this, our increased success 

means that we have been able (since October) to employ two of our former learners ð with a 

third joining the staff as of January 16. This positive progression route is something that we are 

incredibly proud of!  

None of this would be possible without your continuing support, of which we are extremely 

grateful!  

On this note the Café would like to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas & great New Year!  

We are open until the 24 th December ð due to a large function on the 24 th the Café will be open 

for hot/cold drinks & snacks from 08.30am ð 1.30pm.  Iõm afraid there will be no food other 

than what is available on the front counter.  

We will close on the 24 th & re-open on Monday 4th January 2016. 

 

Many thanks  

The Café Team 

We are pleased to announce that the Café at Marsham Street  will be catering for the Mayor of 

Maidstoneõs Christmas party this year.  



The Centre would like to welcome Ryan and 

Rubeya.  They  are our new volunteers gaining 

work experience within the Centre.  You will 

see them in the reception office and 

occasionally out and about.  Say ôhelloõ 

Dates for your diaryé 

DECEMBER 

10th Network Breakfast Meeting.  

14th  The Café at Marsham Street Christmas menu 

is available for 1 week .  

22nd  Sing-a-long a carol at 1:15pm in Hall 1.  

23rd  Last evening post collection.   

24th  The Café will be running front counter drinks 

and snacks only. 

Details of these events are available from 

reception.  

 

JANUARY 

4th  2016 Return to work !!!  

MCSC are currently working with 

Involve  to explore the 

feasibility of developing and 

housing a Community Radio 

station here in the centre. This 

could be an exciting opportunity to involve a 

wide range of community groups to be involved 

in as volunteers in creating, producing and 

hosting programmes of community interest, 

plus music and talk shows and perhaps learn 

new skills. MCSC were winners in a local vote 

for the Radio Station idea for the Maidstone 

Borough Council Transformed by You Project. 

Transformed by You  is a competition that 

brings together public services, entrepreneurs 

and communities to develop innovative uses of 

technology to improve their neighbourhoods. It 

brings people with relevant skills together to 

design prototypes that meet local needs ð 

these can then be developed further with and 

for the community.  

Watch this space for further developments.  

Thank you to everyone that attended our 

Armistice gathering on the 11th November. As 

always the gathering was a very 

moving experience. Thank you to 

Margaret & Barbara who read the 

poetry.  

Hopefully you have noticed that the front garden 

areas have recently been tidied up. We would like 

to thank the Groundworks Green Team and Julie 

Collins from Kent Mens Shed project for doing this 

for us. In the spring we plan to have hanging 

baskets at the front of the building to help 

brighten things up.  



As part of our ongoing commitment to you our members, we are now in the process 

of starting to upgrade communal toilet and kitchen facilities within the building. 

We will be starting on the second floor and we have awarded the contract through 

a tender process. The work will start sometime after Christmas and we will let you 

know the start date as soon as possible. Obviously there will be some disruption 

during this process but working with our contractors we will try to minimise this as 

much as possible. The upgrade will improve the toilet facilities but we will lose one of the small 

kitchen areas on the west wing.  

Breakfast Network Meeting  

10 th  December  

 8:30 -10am  

The Centre is hosting itõs first Breakfast 

Networking Meeting in Halls 1&2.  

Complementary bacon rolls (veggie alternative 

available) will be provided.  We are asking our 

Member groups to come down, say a few 

words about their organisation and link up 

with the other organisations within the 

building.  

Could you please confirm your attendance 

with reception by the 7 th December. 

Parking at the Centre  

Let your space when youõre on holiday! 

As you are all aware, parking is in high demand, 

so if you know you will not need your space, why 

not arrange to let it out to other member groups 

within the Centre?   

See the MCSC forum for more details, or enquire 

at the MCSC Breakfast Meeting on the 10th 

December. 

Please refrain from leaving your radiators on 

full. If  you are experiencing problems with your 

heating then please let Andrew, our helpful 

caretaker know and he will happily assist you 

with radiator/thermostat issues.  

If you know that you are working in the Centre 

over the Christmas period, could you please 

ensure that Andrew is aware (if he hasnõt 

contacted you already)  as he is currently 

working out the 

heating schedule for 

the festive period.  

As most of you will probably know we were 

unsuccessful with our bid to the M&S Energy 

Fund competition.  MCSC came third nationally. 

We had strong rivals with the winners being a 

schools project and runners up an animal 

shelter, both worthy projects of course. We 

thank everybody who voted for us and I believe 

we did everything we could to get the votes. 

However we are still committed to reducing our 

energy costs and MCSC have put in an 

application to KCC Village Halls and Community 

Centres for a grant to install LED lighting 

throughout the building. LED lighting could help 

us reduce by up to 60 to 70% the lighting 

element of our energy bills.  



We would like to thank Paul 

Williams for the kind 

donation of the Centreõs 

Christmas tree again this 

year.  

Annette Hinton, formerly the manager of 

Maidstone Mediation, has been given a lifetime 

achievement award from Neil Pattison at 

Celebrate Maidstone. This is an initiative set up in 

2012 by volunteers to focus on all the good things 

going on in and around Maidstone.  

Annette set up Maidstone Mediation scheme in 

1989 to help settle conflicts between residents 

and to enable restorative justice for victims of 

crime. Since then thousands of people have 

benefitted from the help provided by a team of 

trained mediators.  

Annette has worked tirelessly putting in many 

hours of work to promote mediation and 

restorative Justice, other mediation services and 

statutory agencies have turned to Annette and 

Maidstone Mediation for 

advice, support and 

training. Annette 

continues to support the 

service in her role as 

Trusted Expert.  

 Annette was nominated 

by the former Mayor 

Mike Fitzgerald , who 

won the award in 2014 

for his Charity work .  

MCSC is pleased to welcome our newest 
member to the Centre  
 
'Hi I'm Tracey and I've just launched 
Illuminate Counselling Service. The service 
aims to offer both long and short term 
counselling to adults aged 18 and over. 
With a background of working in the 
criminal justice system I have a particular 
interest in working with individuals who 
have a history of offending and want to 
make positive changes to their lives. I am 
very excited about being part of the 
community centre and look forward to 
meeting and working alongside other 
members'.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Tracey  

MCSC would like to thank KCC Councillors 

Dan Daley, Rob Bird and Ian Chittenden for 

their support with their 

Combined Members Grants 

this year that enabled us to 

develop the Garden project 

earlier in the year and the 

purchase and installation of 

our new 

audio visual equipment in 

the halls, which is already 

being well utilised by 

groups and organisations 

using the building.  


